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YOUR  
COUNCILLORS:

Cr Mark Holcombe       |      Cr Steve Rabbi       |      Cr Paul Sladdin       |      Cr James Tehan       |      Cr Rohan Webb

Enquiries for Councillors can be emailed to: council@mansfield.vic.gov.au

Your Council — Your News

Upcoming Council meetings –  Tuesday, 24 November 2020 at 5.00pm   Venue: To be livestreamed 
lease check the Events section of our Website for information on how you can listen/watchTO REMEMBER:

Please don’t forget to register on Council’s ‘Have Your Say’ portal on the website to be kept informed of happenings at Council and receive notification of opportunities to 
become involved and provide your comment - https://haveyoursay.mansfield.vic.gov.au/registerHAVE YOUR SAY:

This is the 33rd update for the community. Recent updates are available on 
Council’s website at www.mansfield.vic.gov.au/emergency  
This update was written and submitted to the Courier for publication on Friday, 
13 November. COVID-19 continues to be a changing situation, so there may be 
more recent information available www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus  
Follow the health advice and continue to practice good hygiene, wash your 
hands regularly, wear a mask when you leave home, avoid touching your face 
and practice social distancing.
State-wide restrictions
Restrictions eased from 11:59pm on 8 November 2020. Third Step restrictions 
apply across Victoria. The same restrictions apply in regional Victoria and 
metropolitan Melbourne.
Travel
You can travel between regional Victoria and metropolitan Melbourne. There are 
no limits on how far you can travel or the reasons you can travel. You do not need 
a permit to travel. You can go on holiday in Victoria and book accommodation. 
You can go camping. You can book accommodation to share with the people you 
live with, your intimate partner, and up to two other people and their dependents.
Face masks must be worn when you leave home.
At home
You can have up to two people visit you at home each day. Infants under 12 
months are not included in this cap, and other dependents can also attend if 
they cannot be left unattended or cared for in another setting. The two people 
may be from different households and may visit separately. Your intimate partner 
is not included in the cap.
Outdoor gatherings
Outdoor gatherings in a public place are limited to up to 10 people, infants under 
12 months not included in the cap. A public place means an area that everyone 
can access, for example a local park or the beach.
Dining venues
Cafes, pubs, bars and restaurants can serve up to 70 people outdoors and up to 
40 people indoors. Smaller venues can seat a smaller number of customers in 
line with density limits and spacing requirements. Patrons must sign-in.
Entertainment venues
Indoor entertainment venues, including cinemas and theatres, can open with up 
to 20 people per space, subject to density limits. There can be up to 20 people 
in each space (for example, a screening room or gallery space) and staggered 
performance times to avoid crowds in foyers and bathrooms. Smaller venues 
can seat a smaller number of customers.
Indoor exercise and sport
Indoor exercise, including gyms, are open with limits on the number of people 
in spaces. Exercise and classes can resume with up to 10 people per indoor 
space and a limit of 20 people per facility. Equipment must be cleaned between 
uses. You must wear a face mask unless you are out of breath. Exercise must 
be non-contact. 
Temporary structures can be set up to divide spaces, subject to the overall 
indoor cap of 20 and a density limit of 1 person per 8m2.
Indoor non-contact sport can also resume for those aged 18 years and under. 
Up to 20 people can participate in the indoor exercise (like a dance class, indoor 
community sport is limited to the minimum number of people required to play 
the sport, up 20 people). Non-contact means that the activity can be done within 
a distance of 1.5 metres.
There are limits on spectators to one parent, guardian, or carer where the child 
requires supervision. 
Indoor pools can open for all ages, for up to 20 people or the density limit (1 
person per 4m2) – whichever is lower.
Religious gatherings
Outdoor religious gatherings can be held near a place of worship with up to 
50 people plus a faith leader. Indoor religious gatherings can be held with up 
to 10 people per group (plus a faith leader), and 20 people per facility. While 
attending a religious gathering there are steps you need to take to keep yourself 
and others safe including not sharing food, drink or items. You must also wear a 
mask, unless you have exemption.
Funerals will be allowed with up to 50 people if held outdoors and up to 20 
people if held indoors. This limit doesn’t include infants under 12 months of age, 
or the people required to conduct the funeral.
Community facilities
Under the current Roadmap to Recovery, we can now safely open some of our 
facilities, including the Library and the Youth Centre.  
Real estate
Real estate inspections and auctions can be held with up to 10 people from 
different households, plus the owners/residents of the property and the real 
estate agent.
Swimming Pool Opening Delay
The Mansfield swimming pool will now open on 21 November. It had been 
scheduled to open on Monday, 16 November to accommodate the school 
swimming program in line with Covid-safe restrictions, which allow only one 
school in the facility at a time. However, delays in upgrade works have delayed 
the opening. School swimming booked for 16 November will proceed in learner 

pool and the pool will open to the public on Saturday, 21 November.  
Council Community Facilities Opening
The Mansfield Shire Youth Centre will re-open Tuesday 17 November for regular 
hours, 3pm-6pm, Tuesday- Friday. Contact the team on 5775 8619 for more 
information. Information on other facilities will be released in coming weeks.
Get tested
While new cases have been very low for more than a week, testing is still as 
important as ever. If you have any symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) please 
get tested promptly.
In Mansfield this can be done at your local clinic – both Central General Practice 
and Mansfield Medical Clinic and at the Mansfield Hospital. 
Contact your GP practice or call the Mansfield Testing Clinic on 0428 694 968 for 
an appointment if you have any of the following:

vomiting and diarrhoea may also be considered
Council relief information hotline
Anyone requiring relief or information can phone Mansfield Shire Council’s Free 
Call Relief Number: 1800 MSC Aid (1800 672 243) 
The hotline will be answered by Council staff equipped to answer questions, 
provide advice and referrals for enquiries about food, accommodation, 
psychosocial support, medications, transport, internet access and/or shopping 
delivery services and other locally available services.
Or email: covid19.support@mansfield.vic.gov.au
For all relief queries outside the normal business hours contact coronavirus 
state-based hotline available 24 hours each day on 1800 675 398.

2021 AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS
Mansfield Shire Council is now calling for nominations from organisations and 
individuals in the following categories:

These awards provide all Shire residents with the opportunity to acknowledge 
our outstanding local achievers.
Nomination forms can be obtained from Council’s website 
gov.au, by contacting Council’s Executive Assistant, Ms Lisa Fricke, on 5775 
8555 or can be collected from the Municipal office in Highett Street, Mansfield.
Nominations close 5.00pm on Monday 30 November, 2020.
Australian Citizenship

2020.

information line on 131 880 or go to 

DRAFT COMMERCIAL AND INDUSTRIAL LAND USE STRATEGY 
FEEDBACK SOUGHT
Council has now released its Draft Commercial and Industrial Land Use Strategy 
and is inviting public comment.
The public consultation period is Monday 26 October 2020 through to COB 
Tuesday 1 December 2020. Feedback can be provided via Council’s ’Have Your 
Say’ portal on Mansfield Shire Council website at   
To further support the public consultation phase, Council will facilitate an online 
community workshop scheduled on Thursday 26 November at 6:30pm. Please 
register to attend by emailing Council’s Strategic Planner, Anthony Diaferia at 

Registrations are required no later than Monday 23 November 2020 to assist in 
planning the online session.
A separate online stakeholder consultation session will be held Wednesday 
25 November at 6.60 pm with invitations sent directly to stakeholders for this 
session.
For further information on the Draft Commercial and Industrial Land Use Strategy 
please contact Manager Planning and Environment, Ben McKay on 5775 8555.

WEED CONTROL WORKS ON COUNCIL MANAGED 
ROADSIDES
Council contractors will be undertaking roadside weed control works over the 
next two months across the Mansfield Shire, weather permitting.  The roadside 
spraying program will implement the 2020-2021 roadside weed control program 
in accordance with the Mansfield Shire Roadside Weeds and Pest Control Plan.  

Copies of the plan are available on the Mansfield Shire website.
The locations for upcoming roadside weed control include but are not limited to 
the following regions: Merton, Ancona, Woodfield, Maindample, Goughs Bay, 
Delatite, Boorolite, Pirries, Howqua Track, Tolmie and Merrijig. Contractors will 
primarily target Blackberries.  Additional woody weeds will be targeted where 
possible in the same regions.
Roadside weed control works are being implemented in partnership with Up2Us 
Landcare Alliance.  Landholders seeking assistance or advice regarding weed 
control on private land can contact Up2Us Landcare on 
au or 5779 1593.
Landholders in the region who are certified as Organic or are seeking Organic 
certification are encouraged to contact Council’s Environment Officer.
Any enquiries regarding roadside weed control can be referred to Council’s 

WASTE MANAGEMENT OFFICER (RE-ADVERTISED) - 

PERMANENT FULL -TIME 

Council is seeking a Waste Management Officer who will be responsible for 
supporting the Coordinator Waste Management in the delivery of waste programs 
and initiatives as set out in the Mansfield Shire Council Waste Management 
Strategy. The position supports the delivery and enhancement of services in 
respect to Council’s kerbside waste and recycling collection, landfill waste and 
recyclable acceptance, and operation of the resource recovery centre.  Previous 
experience in the design and delivery of waste management services including 
resource recovery, waste diversion and community education is desirable.
Remuneration will be based on Band 5 classification ($33.54 per hour) of the 
Mansfield Shire Council Enterprise Agreement 2019.
Written applications close at 5:00pm on Monday 30 November 2020.  For 
a confidential discussion regarding the positions contact Rebecca Kirley, 
Coordinator Waste Management, on 5775 8580.

COORDINATOR ENGINEERING SERVICES - PERMANENT, 

FULL TIME

The Coordinator Engineering Services is responsible for:

engineering investigation; 

permits including development requirements for subdivisions; 

Your expertise and advice is required from planning and design to construction 
and management of Council infrastructure, especially in seeking resolutions and 
delivering best practice outcomes.  If you are a skilled communicator with an 
attitude to find the way to encourage positive outcomes then we want you!
Written applications close at 5:00pm on Monday 30 November 2020.   For 
a confidential discussion regarding this role, please contact Kristian Burchat, 
Manager Operations and Capital Works on 5775 8585.  

COMMUNITY CARE WORKERS

Council is seeking suitably qualified and experienced Community Care Workers 
to provide in-home support services that assist older people and people with 
a disability (including their carers), to maintain their skills, independence and 
quality of life, whilst living in their own home and community.
Community Care Workers also provide respite care and a range of practical 
support and assistance to parents or guardians of dependent children with a 
disability. 
For a confidential discussion regarding the position contact Council’s Supervisor 
Home and Community Care, Carolyn Garlick on (03) 5775 8566.

For full details in relation to the above positions, please refer to the 
Employment page of Council’s website www.mansfield.vic.gov.au.

Kaylene Conrick Chief Executive Officer
33 Highett Street, Mansfield, Mansfield Shire Council,

Private Bag 1000, Mansfield 3724, VIC.
Ph: 5775 8555 Fax: 5775 2677 Emergency: 5775 8555

Sign up for Email Notices
www.mansfield.vic.gov.au/forms/notices-email

 council@mansfield.vic.gov.au |  

www.mansfield.vic.gov.au


